REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, MARCH 21, 2023
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Schultz present.  Brock, Prein, and Weyer were absent.

Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Will Bratcher, Lydia Bratcher, Kim Bremmer, Tom Odeen, and the Clark County Press.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No corrections or additions were made to the March 21, 2023 agenda.


Will Bratcher gave a presentation about him running for Branch 2 Judge in Clark County on April 4, 2023.


Kim Bremmer and Tom Odeen gave a presentation about the upcoming school referendum.

 Motion was made by Bobrofsky to approve the minutes from the February 22, 2023, regular Council meeting, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-Meeting was held on March 7, 2023.  Froeba reported on the 5-year street plan.  Lindner made a motion to approve the 5-year street plan, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.  Froeba reported that bids will be advertised for E Central St from Union St. and E South St. from Main St. to Union St.  Bobrofsky made a motion to remove the horseshoe pits at Westside Park, seconded by Froeba.  Motion carried.  Lindner made a motion to purchase a new snow pusher blade through Hoover Metals for a maximum price of $5,500.00, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.  Froeba reported on the driveway on the corner of Thomas St. and Mill St.  This has been tabled.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on March 13, 2023.  Bobrofsky reported that the yearly goal/plan was approved.  Chris Lindner gave a presentation on the upcoming school referendum.  Bobrofsky reported on the 2022 infographic annual report.  Bobrofsky reported the February circulation was 1,475 and that when school was closed for snow days 14 patrons visited the library for an hour and a half.  Bobrofsky reported that strong bodies started on February 20th with 11 people attending.  Bobrofsky reported that the next movie will be April 1, 2023 A Man Called Otto.  Next Library meeting will be held on April 10, 2023.
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.  Next meeting will be held on March 29, 2023.

Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar asked the council to change the city hall hours temporarily as she will be in the office alone from April 3rd to July 1st.  The hours would be 7:00a.m. to 3:30p.m.  Bobrofsky made a motion to change the hours of City Hall, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.

Froeba made a motion to approve a bartender license for Kimberly Dix, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.
Bobrofsky made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND:  $59,442.44      
WATER UTILITY: $33,223.57
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $27,730.38
Seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.  

Lindner made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, March 21, 2023
